
 

 
 
    
   Saturday, June 11 

5:00 p.m.      +John Wohnus 

                    The Most Holy Trinity 

   Sunday, June 12 

 8:00 a.m.    +Theresa Kolakowski 

10:00 a.m.      +Joanne Senko  
 3:00 p.m.*     +Margaret A. Drozd 

 5:00 p.m.        People of the Parish 
        Monday, June 13              

7:30 a.m.       +Isabel McLoughlin     

      Tuesday, June 14 

7:30 a.m.       +All Souls in Purgatory 
              Wednesday, June 15 

6:15 p.m.*      +George Dudas 

      +Paul J. Brin 

   Thursday, June 16 

7:30 a.m.       +Audrey Poli 

  Friday, June 17 

7:30 a.m.  +Frank & +Grazio De Monico 

  Saturday, June 18 

5:00 p.m.        +Father’s Day Remembrance of Masses 

             The Most Holy Body and Blood of     

       Sunday, June 19 

 8:00 a.m.    People of the Parish 

10:00 a.m.      +Father’s Day Remembrance of Masses 
 3:00 p.m.*     +Father’s Day Remembrance of Masses 
 5:00 p.m.       +Father’s Day Remembrance of Masses 
 

 * Traditional Latin Mass 

         
      Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention for June 

Corpus Christi Church is hosting a “Baby Bottle 

Blessings” Envelope Campaign for Life Choices 

Resource Center – June 18-19, 2022. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Stewardship – Time, Talent & Treasure 

                            June 5 – $ 6,108.00 
Mail Donations - $ 858.00 

On-Line Giving -$ 1,453.83 
Catholic Communication Campaign $363.00 

Thank you for your support of Corpus Christi Parish  

 

Please remember Corpus Christi Parish 

in your will and estate planning.   

MEMORIAL AND SPECIAL INTENTIONS 
June 11-June 17 

 
+Sanctuary Candle+ 

Andy Mahony 
 

+Candle for Mary+ 
Edwin & Betty Kolakowski 

 
+Sacred Heart+ 

William A. Haberman 
William E. Haberman 

 
 

Parish Giving is the premier online 
giving and payment system for 

Corpus Christi and church communities throughout the 

nation.   Please note at any time, you may begin 

ON LINE GIVING by logging on to our website: 

ON LINE GIVING Our thanks to the many families that 

have signed up for Online Giving!  If you manage your bills 

online, we’re sure you’ll like the convenience of giving to 

your parish online.  It’s safe and secure, and you decide 

exactly when your gift is made.  You may even view your 

giving history just by logging in Visit our website: 

www.corpuschristisouthriver.org – and get started. 

 
Names may be called in to add to the sick of 

the parish.    Please keep in mind to notify the 

parish office when to remove the names.  
Thank You. Please pray for the sick of our 

parish:   

Joann Heinlin, Juliet Hobson,  
Geraldine Patton, Manuel Rocha, Leonard Parrino,  
Karen Kleinschmidt, Ashley Larson, Theresa Marchese, 

Bonnie Anderson, Steven Marcinczyk, Ian Birchak, 
Melissa Telofski, Vickie, Lisa Ponteiri, Sam Saloom, Jr., 
Stevie Telofski, Judi Zyskowski, Patrick Ahern, 
Jean DuFour, Vincenzo Blandino, Nancy Perkin, 

Ernest J. Volkmann, Sr., Maryann Volkmann,  
Ernest J. Volkmann, Jr., David Catchpole. 

For faith-filled young people 
 
We pray for Christian families around the 
world; may they embody and experience 
unconditional love and advance in holiness in 
their daily lives. 

http://www.corpuschristisouthriver.org/


 

– June 12, 2022 The Most Holy Trinity Sunday  

“…But when he comes, the Spirit of truth, he will guide 

you to all truth….” (JOHN 16:13) 
It has been said that the best gift we can give 

someone is to teach them how to pray.  If you don’t 

talk and more importantly, listen, to God every day, 

how else will you know what He is calling you to do?  

Just as you talk to family and friends every day, get 

in the habit of talking with God every day.  Develop 

a daily prayer routine.  Keep your prayers simple and 

sincere.  This is best done in silence, when you can 

hear His response.  
 

St. Vincent de Paul Info – As you are 
preparing for summer activities, please 

consider a donation to the St. Vincent de 

Paul Society.  Shop-Rite & Wal-Mart gift 
cards or a monetary donation in any amount 

would be greatly appreciated.  These may be placed in the 

weekly collection basket in an envelope marked for St. 

Vincent de Paul Society.  Thank you in advance for your 

continued support. 
If you are aware of any South River residents who are in 

need of help with their utility bills, please let them know 

that they can call Corpus Christi Church, St. Vincent de 

Paul Society and we will try to assist them.   
New Members Are Always Welcome! 

 
Immigration Services Program of Catholic Charities, 

Diocese of Metuchen provides immigration services at 

a low, flat-rate cost for individuals and families.  

Please call for more information or to make an 

appointment 732-324-8200.  The main office is located 

at 319 Maple Street, Perth Amboy, NJ.  Other 

locations are Holy Family Parish in New Brunswick  

Unity Square, 81 Remsen Ave. 732-324-8200. 

 
 

 

Switzerland-Germany-Austria- Croatia- 

Medjugorje- September 5-17, 2022 (13 days) 

Tour cost $4,990.00 with airline and taxes from 

Newark, NJ Land Only: $3,790.00 Tour features: 

Accommodations: 2 nights in Switzerland, 1 night in 

Oberammergau, 1 night in Munich, 2 nights in 

Vienna, 1 night in Zagreb, 4 nights in Medjugorje.  

Daly breakfast and dinner.  Guided tours.  Sightseeing 

as indicated.  Entrance fees.  Hotel taxes, service 

charges.  Admission ticket to the Passion Play, 

Program book of the 2022 Passion Play.    Daily Mass 

with Msgr. Edgar Brillantes.  Not included:  Tips, 

lunches, personal expenses and anything not 

mentioned.  For registration and additional 

information, please contact Juliet Hobson 732-439-

2835.  Email: yetjcb@aol.com 

 
Employment Opportunity: 

Catholic Charities, Diocese of Metuchen 

Office Assistant IV – East Brunswick, NJ 
Work Schedule:  Full-Time, Apply Using Job Code: 15668 

To learn more about Catholic Charities, please visit our 

web site; ww.ccdom.org. Resumes can be mailed to 

Catholic Charities, DOM, 319 Maple Street, Perth Amboy, 
NJ 08861 

 
 

The Diocese of Metuchen’s Office of Vocations invites 

young men ages 14-17 to attend a discernment retreat. 

QU VADIS – Where Are You Going? – July 19-22, 

2022 You are invited to spend three days in person 

with other young men who also feel that they may be 

called to the priesthood. Email-

QUOVADIS@diometuchen. 

 

 

 

 

 

Installation of New Boiler 
We are happy to report our three new 
boilers have been installed.  The cost was 
$28,000.00.  Donations are being accepted 
and much appreciated.  Checks may be 
made out to Corpus Christi.  Please note 
New Boiler on your check/envelope. 
We have received $15,930.00 in donations 
to date. 
Many thanks to all who have responded 
and have contributed to offset the cost of 
the new boilers.  Your donation and 
response to our needs are greatly 
appreciated. 

 

Faith Formation Registration 

School Year 2022-2023 

Registrations for Faith Formation began the week of May 

1st for all children in grades 1 thru 8. All children enrolled 
this year must re-register.   If your child/children are 

entering the first grade in September he/she should be 

registered at this time.  A copy of a Baptismal Certificate 

is required for registration, unless your child was 
baptized at Corpus Christi.   Application packets will be 

available in the parish office during regular office hours. 

As part of a requirement, you should be an active 
parishioner and attend Mass every week.  Limited 

Classes.  REGISTER EARLY! REGISTRATION 

CLOSES JUNE 30, 2022. 

 

http://famvin.org/en/2015/10/14/sick-with-worry-report/
http://famvin.org/en/2015/10/14/sick-with-worry-report/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/


Silver & Gold Wedding Anniversary Celebration 

You are cordially invited to celebrate your 25th or 50th 

Wedding Anniversary with the Church of Metuchen and 

renew your marriage vows with Bishop James F. Checchio 

at a special Evening Prayer Service at the Cathedral of St. 

Francis of Assisi in Metuchen on Sunday, October 16, 2022 

at 3:30 p.m.  Registration is required.  Please register online 

at: https.//www.diometuchen.org.silver-and-gold-

anniversary-celebration.  If you are unable to access, please 

contact the Family Life Office 732-562-1543 or 

amarshall@diometuchen.org.     

 
Saturday, September 24, 2022 

On September 24, 2022, the Diocese of Metuchen will 

conclude its year-long 40th Anniversary celebration with 

a diocesan pilgrimage to the Basilica of the National 

Shrine of the Immaculate Conception in Washington, 
D.C.  As we hope this to be a joyous celebration of our 

diocesan anniversary, we hope to have many Catholics 

from our diocese in attendance as possible, so please save 
the date and encourage your fellow parishioners to do the 

same.  More information and materials will be 

forthcoming. 

 
2022 Bishop’s Annual Appeal Celebrating 40 Years 

Continuing to Fan the Flame of Faith into Service 

Thank you to all who have given so generously to the 
2022 Bishop’s Annual Appeal.  If you have not made a 

pledge, there is still time to participate.  Our Parish has 

pledged a total of $30,726.75 as of June 3rd from 184 
parishioners.  This represents 93.1% of our $33,000.00 of 

our goal. 

 

Launch of the National Eucharistic Revival 

The Bishops of the United States are calling for a 

three-year grassroots revival of devotion and belief 

in the Real Presence of Jesus in the Eucharist.  They 

believe that God wants to see a movement of 

Catholics across the United States, healed, 

converted, formed, and unified by an encounter with 

Jesus in the Eucharistic – and sent out in mission “for 

the life of the world.” 

 

Joint Parish Raffle 28 Prizes Awarded 
Drawing: August 13, 2022 at 8pm streaming 
LIVE at www.parishraffle.com.  Returns may 
be dropped off at the parish office, mail box or in the 
collection basket.  All proceeds will help defray the cost of 
the boiler.  Thank you in advance for your support!   

 
The restrooms are open downstairs in the church hall for  

your convenience. 

Join us for a Movie and Pizza 

Night under the Stars! 

June 24th starting at 7:30pm 

(movie starts at 8pm) in the 

lower parking lot at Corpus 

Christi Church (if rain, inside the Church Hall) to watch 

the 2019 hit Faith, Hope and Love starring Peta 

Murgatroyd from Dancing with the Stars.  We will be 

selling homemade pizzas, snacks, drinks, and more.  

Admission is $4 to parishioners and $6 for non- 

parishioners.  Admission includes a bag of chips and a 

soda!  Please reserve your spot by emailing 

adminsr@comcast.net with your name and the number of 

tickets you wish to reserve- remember to bring your lawn 

chair!  All proceeds benefit the Corpus Christi 

Evangelization Ministry.  Thank you. 

 
“Baby Blessing Envelope” 

Corpus Christi Church will 

be hosting an envelope  

Campaign for Life Choices 

to begin next weekend June 

18-19 and to be completed by July 2-3.  Envelopes will be 

at the exits of the church doors for you to participate.  Fill 

out the form on the envelope with cash, checks, or credit 

card information.  Envelopes may be mailed, dropped off 

at the parish office or placed in the collection basket. 

Thank you in advance for helping to save a baby’s life! 

 
St. Padre Pio Prayer Group of St. Ambrose Parish 

Come join us in prayer as we celebrate mass together in honor of 

St. Padre Pio by Celebrant Fr. Jack C. Grimes.  Mass will be 

celebrated on Saturday, June 18, 2022 at 9:00 am followed by 

veneration of a first -class relic of St. Padre Pio.  St. Ambrose 

Parish, 83 Throckmorton Lane, Old Bridge, NJ. (732) 679-5666. 

 
REMEMBERNG THE PRESENCE OF 

JESUS CHRIST IN THE SANCTUARY 

Our Lord Jesus Christ is always present in 

the sanctuary; let us remember in these 

summer months His presence in the 

Eucharist by being conscience of our attire.  

Please dress appropriately for Mass. Thank you for your 

cooperation. 

 
Rosarians to meet every Sunday - June, July & August @ 

9:15 am by the Grotto (weather permitting) to recite the 

rosary for the intentions of all those who were affected by 

gun violence. 

 

This Photo by Unknown 

This Photo by Unknown 

This Photo 

mailto:amarshall@diometuchen.org
http://www.parishraffle.com/
mailto:adminsr@comcast.net
https://www.kentcounty.com/events?month=July%7C2018
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
https://elizabethandjane.ca/2017/01/ottawa-baby-photographer-nola-sneakpeek/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
http://skoldkortel.blogspot.com/2009/11/glad-frisk-och-pigg.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/

